Henrietta Township 

11120 Musbach Road

Munith, MI 49259

517-596-3374

Regular Meeting

June 9, 2010

A work session was held prior to the beginning of the Regular Meeting for the purpose of reviewing invoices and communications.  

Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m. at the Henrietta Township Meeting Room, 11120 Musbach Road, Munith, MI 49259.  Members present:  Faist, Dodge, Grimes and Bamm.  Member absent:  Keene.

L. Bamm presented the agenda for review and added Building Department Fee Increase to New Business, and JCRC Dust Control and Street Lights to Other Reports. 

Moved by A. Faist, supported by A. Grimes to approve minutes of the Regular Meeting held on May 12, 2010 as written.  Motion carried.

SPECIAL ORDER

None.

PUBLIC COMMENT

R. Troman questioned what the stakes on Meridian Road were for.  A. Faist replied that a private company was doing seismic readings in the area.

R. Hudson reported that there was a car body at 858 White Lake Road.

R. Kilgore spoke regarding his problem with the FEMA flood zone.  His mortgage company is requiring him to purchase flood insurance as they feel he is in a flood plain per FEMA.  His insurance company cannot sell the policy to him because their records indicate he is not in a flood plain.  L. Bamm will contact the mortgage company to request time to research the problem.  He will also contact M. Schauer for assistance.

TREASURERS REPORT – S. DODGE

General Fund Balance 5-01-10



$   180,499.07

Income






$     53,680.44

Disbursements





$     40,835.80

General Fund Balance 5-31-10



$   193,343.71

Stabilization Fund Balance 5-31-2010


$   100,121.98

Delinquent Tax Account Balance 5-31-2010

$           -0-

Public Improvement Fund Balance 5-31-2010

$   269,498.55

Vehicle Replacement Fund Balance 5-31-2010 
$     98,446.39

Total Interest Earned




$            90.00

BUILDING DEPARTMENT – R. TRIPP

Building Fees Collected




$         862.90

Electrical Fees Collected




$         130.00

Plumbing Fees Collected




$         -0-

Mechanical Fees Collected



$           65.00

Site Plan Review Fees Collected



$         200.00

Address Fees Collected




$           20.00

Total Fees Collected




$      1,277.90

Cost of Construction




$    31,089

Permits included 6 building permits for 2 decks, 1 carport and 3 pole garages, 2 electrical permits 1 mechanical permit and 5 site plan reviews.

ASSESSOR – VICKIE BRADLEY

V. Bradley reported she has completed and submitted the required state forms.  She will be working with the treasurer to establish the 2010 Tax Roll, and is waiting for the L-4029’s to be sent in.  J. Pauli is working to verify property data.

FIRE DEPARTMENT – R. WETMORE

R. Wetmore reported the fire department responded to 19 incidents in May, including 7 EMS calls, 2 motor vehicle accidents, 1 building fire, 1 mutual aid building fire, 2 unauthorized burning, 2 good intent calls, 1 smoke or odor removal, 1 service call, 1 off-road vehicle and 1 dispatched and cancelled enroute.  R. Wetmore noted the auxiliary is holding a garage sale on June 18th and 19th.

ORDINANCE ENFORCEMENT/ZONING – J. SOUTHWORTH

J. Southworth was not present; report was given as written.  J. Southworth reported there were 8 site plan reviews, 7 ordinance complaints, 1 written warnings, 5 requests for information and 225 miles driven for a total of 20 hours.  

TRANSFER STATION – A. GRIMES

Monthly Reported Income:


$  4,972.00

Northwest Refuse Trucking:

$     533.00

Jackson County Incinerator:

$  1,849.89

Salary for Month:



$  1,445.00

Total Expenses:



$  4,169.14

Total Recycled for May:      

  7.14 tons or 14,280 pounds

Total Recycled for 2010:

           31.04 tons or 62,080 pounds

PLANNING COMMISSION – A. FAIST

A. Faist reported that the Planning Commission met in May and discussed the sidewalks in Munith.  N. Hawley attended a workshop on partnering with area townships to promote economic growth in the area.  The next meeting will be June 22nd beginning at 7:30 pm.

NEW BUSINESS

L. Bamm noted that D. Lutchka had arrived and requested an update from the county.  D. Lutchka noted that there was now a farmers market at Allegiance Hospital.  Jackson County bond rating is now AA which will allow a better interest rate.  Next Tuesday, the county will approve a joint park agreement with the City of Jackson.  This is the first step towards a regional park system.

L. Bamm presented a fireworks contract and request for donation for discussion.  Moved by A. Grimes, supported by S. Dodge to make a donation of $1500 to the Pleasant Lake Fireworks Fund.  Motion carried.

L. Bamm presented information on the Fire Chief Contract for discussion.  A copy of the contract was not available, but he noted it is the same contract as years past.  Moved by S. Dodge, supported by A. Faist to enter into a 3-year contract with R. Wetmore, Fire Chief.  Motion carried.

L. Bamm presented the Wind Turbine ordinance for review and adoption and noted all members have a copy of the ordinance.  Jackson County Affairs and Region 2 Planning Commission have approved the ordinance.  A. Grimes questioned the decibel level of 55.  A. Faist replied the number came from the manufacturers data for recommended noise levels.  A. Grimes questioned why the homeowner would be required to dismantle and remove the wind turbine once it was no longer being used.  A. Faist noted it was a safety issue.  A. Grimes agreed that commercial wind turbines should be removed when no longer in use, but compared residential wind turbines to the old windmills on farms.  L. Bamm noted that we require telecommunication towers be removed if they are decommissioned.  A. Grimes stated he needed more information before making a decision on the ordinance.  Moved by A. Grimes, supported by A. Faist to table adopting the Wind Turbine ordinance until the next meeting.  Motion carried.

L. Bamm presented the proposed Building Department Fees schedule for discussion.  It was determined that the basic building fees charged for new construction, remodels, and additions would remain the same.  The minimum building permit fee must include the expected number of inspections and mileage at $65 per inspection, a site plan review fee of $40 and administrative fee of $40.  The permit fee for a mobile home installation in a park, or a demolition permit will be $105.00; swimming pool permits will be $75.00; and if a project requires an unusually large number of inspections above and beyond the normal inspections required for that type of construction, or if the inspector is requested to inspect the site more often than is normal for that type of construction, the permit holder will be billed for the additional inspections at $65 per inspection.  Moved by A. Faist, supported by A. Grimes to adopt the Building Department Fees schedule as discussed and amended.  Motion carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

L. Bamm presented information on the Munith sidewalks.  He noted that M. Sharp would provide a cost for removal of the sidewalks per square foot.  This would determine whether to remove only those sections in disrepair or to remove all of the sidewalks.  Following discussion, L. Bamm requested that the township hold a second meeting with the residents of Munith to try to get greater attendance and opinions of the residents.  The meeting would be held on June 30, 2010.  The adoption of the budget for 2010-2011 will begin at 6 pm, and the meeting for the Munith sidewalks will begin at 7 pm.  L. Bamm requested that S. Keene send notices to the Munith residents regarding the meeting, and to post and publish the budget meeting.

L. Bamm presented the Jackson County Economic Development Plan for approval.  Moved by A. Grimes, supported by A. Faist to table the Jackson County Economic Development Plan until the next meeting.  Motion carried.

L. Bamm presented the 2009-2010 budget for discussion.  On June 22nd the board will hold a work session to amend the 2009-2010 budget.  The meeting will begin at 6:00 pm, with the regular Planning Commission meeting to follow.

L. Bamm requested an update on the sewer project from B. Rubel.  B. Rubel noted he had the final report available and presented copies for the board, as well as for the financial planner and bond council.  He noted the least expensive method was a low-pressure system with a treatment facility located within the township.  The cost is $15,700 per REU, an estimated $1,000 hook-up fee, monthly bill of $65, additional electricity costs of $2 per month, and $1,500 on average to upgrade electrical service if necessary.  Discussion included formal or informal petitions.  L. Bamm questioned whether the board members wished to review the final report before making any decisions.  It was determined that the board members would review the final report, and discuss at the board work session on June 22nd.  L. Bamm will mail copies to Bendzenski and Miller, Canfield.  Discussion continued on the formal/informal petition issue.  L. Bamm requested that the expected costs be included on the petition.  L. Bamm suggested the township mail each parcel a formal petition with instructions to return in person to the township to sign and verify ownership.  It was noted that signing the petition counts as being in favor of the project.  A. Faist stated there should be a place on the petition to indicate they are not in favor of the project.  Moved by A. Grimes, supported by A. Faist to table the decision of the petition until the next meeting when the material has been reviewed.  Motion carried.

OTHER REPORTS

L. Bamm requested that R. Kilgore review the FEMA flood plain maps to determine whether or not his property was included in the new maps.  As best as the maps show, R. Kilgore’s property was not included in the flood plain.  L. Bamm will follow up on this.  He noted that 4460 homes were new to the flood plain maps, and this is creating problems for homeowners and the availability and expense of flood insurance.

L. Bamm presented information regarding dust control.  He noted that Jackson County Road Commission would enter into a private contract with any resident who wishes to participate in their dust control program.  L. Bamm has copies of the contract if any resident wishes to participate.

L. Bamm noted that the Street Light Assessment District had not included the Village of Munith, Dunfee Drive, and other areas in the township where streetlights are present.  He and V. Bradley are working on defining the Street Light Assessment District.

PUBLIC COMMENT

R. Troman questioned whether a date for an informational meeting for the sewers has been set.  L. Bamm responded that no date had been set.

Moved by A. Faist, supported by A. Grimes to pay the bills as submitted and reviewed.  Motion carried.

Moved by, A. Grimes, supported by A. Faist to adjourn.  Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:22 p.m.

S. Keene, Henrietta Township Clerk
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